
 

 

 

Executive Board Minutes                       May 8, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 4:12pm by Keith Harvey. 
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 Keith Harvey 
 President 
 Karen Bloom 
 Executive Vice-President 
 Amy Powers 
 Vice-President for Secondary Schools 
 Beth Prostick 
 Vice-President for  
           Elementary  Schools 
 Patricia Van Loon 
 Recording Secretary 
 Elleen Parks 
 Corresponding Secretary 
 James Fiola 
 Treasurer  

I.  President’s Report – Keith Harvey 
 A.  Executive Board Meeting Dates 
  5/22/17 and 6/12/17 
 B. Budget and School Board Vote—  
   May 16, It Matters 
  The School Board adopted the draft of the 
  2017-18 School Budget on April 6th. The budg-
  et maintains all programs with minor faculty changes. The 
  Association will be actively supporting this year’s budget.    
  There are two seats open for this year’s Board of Education 
  election.  Only one candidate reached out the Teachers Asso-
  ciation for an endorsement and after a thorough interview I 
  am pleased to announce the endorsement of Lori Montgom-
  ery for School Board Trustee.   
  In an era of constant attacks on public education it is im-
  portant that we speak with one voice to support our commu-
  nities. The LBPAC will be sending out a list of all the school 
  board candidates in Nassau and Suffolk that have been en-
  dorsed by NYSUT locals. Individual locals often stick their 
  necks out to endorse particular candidates for very real rea-
  sons. On May 16th, I urge each of you, your families and your 
  friends to go to the polls and vote “yes” on your school dis-
  trict’s budget and for “pro-education” candidates for school 
  boards.  
 C.  LB AWARE 
  Long Beach AWARE sponsors several events throughout the 
  year including Tween Nite Out, Teen Nite Out, Hot Choco-
  late Give-Away at the Polar Bear Plunge and Annual Town 
  Hall Meetings.  CTA was thankful to be a part of the Long 
  Beach Aware “Teen Night Out” last Friday, by donating over a 
  1000 water bottles to this worthwhile cause.  
 D.  CTA Sick Bank 
  Thank you very much to all who have donated so far.  Unfor-
  tunately the number of requests has exceeded the number of 
  donations and the bank is currently at zero with requests 
  waiting in the queue.  Please consider donating to the bank 
  to ensure its accessibility and continuance.   
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 E. CTA End of the Year Celebration 
  The End of the Year Celebration will be on Wednesday, May 17, 5:00—9:00 PM, at the  
  Bridgeview Yacht Club.  Please return the completed form, along with your check made out to 
  “LBCTA” to Elleen Parks c/o West School, 91 Maryland Avenue, Long Beach, NY 11561.  
 F. Payroll  
  The district has issued the payroll schedule for next year. 

 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 G.  Pay Options 
  Each year you have three pay options:  
   21 equal bi-weekly payments (September through June),  
   25 payments; 21 payments (September through June) + 4 payments on the last day of 
   school  
   26 payments; you will receive 1/26 of your annual salary every two weeks from the first 
   pay date in September through the last pay date in June when you will receive the re
   maining paychecks as separate checks, all dated June 30, which you may deposit at any 
   time from June to August. Direct deposit will not be available for the last six paychecks. 
   All deductions will be spread out over the 26 pay checks.  
  To elect an option other than the one you currently have; you must enroll prior to June 30 and 
  the new option may not be changed until the start of the following school year. The form is 
  available online at: Pay Options  

 H. Annual Turn-In of Sick Days 
  If you have accumulated at least 75 sick days and wish to exercise your option of selling back 
  unused sick days earned this year (up to 12 or 14 if you worked at Summer School) you must 
  submit a “Request for Payment in Exchange For Accumulated Unused Sick Days” form to Dr. 
  Natali’s office. The rate is $94.22 per day. Please be aware that you can accumulate up to 200 
  days in your sick day bank. Any days in excess of 200 should be sold back to the district. 
 I. Packing and Unpacking  
  If you are directed to pack up your room in anticipation of construction, summer school or 
  summer camp you are entitled to be compensated for your efforts. The rate is $25.14 per hour. 
  However, your claim cannot exceed $100. The work must be done outside of the school day and 
  a record kept of the dates and times you worked. 
 J. Summer Study Money 
  There is one more opportunity to participate in the Study Program, Summer- May 12, 2017. 
  Members with permanent or professional certification may apply for up to $1,750 in study  
  money per semester. Request for Participation in Study Program Group A 
 
   

9/15/2017—no Direct Deposit 12/22/2017 3/28/2018—No Deductions 

9/29/2017 1/5/2018 4/13/2018 

10/13/2017 1/19/2018 4/27/2018 

10/27/2017 2/2/2018 5/11/2018 

11/9/2017—Thursday 2/16/2018 5/25/2018 

11/22/2017—Wednesday 3/2/2018 6/8/2018 

12/8/2017 3/16/2018 6/22/2018— Teachers Final  

http://nebula.wsimg.com/21ee1ddb1ec4db353e4ba043ada607bb?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
http://www.lbeach.org/Assets/Office_of_Human_Resources/080116_Buy_Sick_Group_A.pdf
http://nebula.wsimg.com/0ea9f7852631b68dba17183bfc011fea?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1


 

 

 K. Continuing Teacher and Leader Education (CTLE) Registration 
  All members who hold a permanent or professional certificate in classroom teaching, educa-
  tional leadership service or a Level III Teaching Assistant certificate must apply for initial  
  registration during the 2016-2017 school year during his/her month of birth and must renew 
  every five years through the TEACH system. 
 L. Coach Pay Dates 
    High School Spring: 5/12 
    Middle School Spring: 4/28 and 6/9 
 M. Credit Swap  
   Debra Cupani—1.5 credits for Long Island University 

II. Committees   
 A. Election Committee—Jennifer Garrett 
  At the last Executive Board meeting a motion was made to allow the president to strike one 
  ballot for this uncontested election as per our constitution. The motion was seconded and af-
  ter an extensive conversation by the executive board, it was determined that a full election was 
  not necessary for an uncontested election and would cost the association hundreds of dollars. 
  A vote was taken and it passed unanimously.  Under the terms of the constitution I recom -
  mend the President strike the ballot this evening to finalize the 2017 elections.   
  The results of the election are as follows; 
   President, NYSUT Delegate/AFT Delegate—Keith Harvey 

   Executive Vice President, NYSUT Delegate, AFT Delegate—Karen Bloom 

   Secondary Vice President—Amy Powers 

   Elementary Vice President—Beth Prostick 

   Recording Secretary—Patricia Van Loon 

   Corresponding Secretary—Elleen Parks  

   Treasurer—James Fiola 

   NYSUT Delegate—Beth Prostick, Patricia Van Loon 

   AFT Delegate—Beth Prostick, Patricia Van Loon and Elleen Parks 

 B. Grievance Committee—Karen  Bloom 
  1. Arbitration is scheduled for May 10, for our Pre-K grievance, allowing their children to at-
  tend school here. 

  2. Please contact me if you have any issues that you feel are a violation of our contract. 
C.   Negotiation Committee—Chief Negotiator’s Report—Keith Harvey 

  CTA- We are currently reviewing the ways to improve the availability and sustainability of 
  days in the bank.  
  Permanent Substitutes- I am pleased to announce that the agreement was accepted by the Per-
  manent Substitutes and the Long Beach Board of Education.     
 D. New Member Committee—James Fiola 
  1. If you have ANY questions or concerns, please email Jim Fiola at jfiola@lbeach.org or Alison 
  Katulka at akatulka@lbeach.org. Please contact us if you don’t have a buddy or mentor. 
  2. We will also be attending the mentor meetings to speak to the new members about various 
  issues. The next meeting is at 3:45 pm on May 23rd in the Lido School Library. We hope you are 
  enjoying your career here at Long Beach. Please do not be afraid to ask for help if you need it.  
  We (and many others) are here for you. We know that you all will finish the year in a strong 
  fashion. 
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 E.  Political Action Committee—Beth Prostick 
  1. On April 27, we interviewed Lori Montgomery for the upcoming School Board election. As 
  you know, we have endorsed Lori for school board trustee. 
  2. I would like to extend a huge thank you to Jenn Garrett, Elleen Parks, and Stacey Rice for 
  serving on the PAC interview committee. 
  3. I am looking forward to our “Annual Stuffing” party tomorrow, May 9 in Lido L25 at 3:45. I 
  have a few volunteers but we need a few more so we can finish quickly. If you are available, 
  please come! 
  4. Our next step in the elections is the phone banks. We are very excited to be able to offer the 
  latest version of NYSUT’s phone bank. We can now all make phone calls from the comfort of 
  our own homes using a computer and a phone. We no longer need to drive out to Woodbury 
  to support our candidate. We will begin the calls this week. The more volunteers we get, the 
  faster we will be done. We need your help! Please volunteer to make phone calls by contacting 
  me at lbctapac@gmail.com. 
  5. We would also like to personally remind all our members who live in the district to vote on 
  May 16. Please have a quick face to face chat with your Long Beach friends and colleagues and 
  remind them to vote. 
  6. If you haven’t already, please download the NYSUT MAC (Member Action Center) app to 
  your phone. You can find it at the following link: https://mac.nysut.org/get-the-nysut-mac-
  smartphone-app 

  7. Please let us know if you would like to become a friend of our LBCTA facebook page. 
  8. Our next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, May 24th at 3:45 in Lido room L25. 
 F.  Public Relations—Amy Powers 

  1. Come see our District Art Show at the High School this Friday, May 12th 4-8 pm and Satur
  day, May 13th 10am -2pm. 
  2. Don’t forget to also check out our Tech Expo and Car Show on Saturday, May 13th.  Come 
  see the many projects that our students have been working on, tour the TV Studio and take a 
  ride in the student built Hot Rod! 
  3. Please remind all Long Beach family and friends that the annual school budget vote will 
  take place on Tuesday, May 16th.  Please encourage them to vote YES and to vote for Lori  
  Montgomery.  Look for our Ad in the Herald this week! 
  4. If you have a Facebook account and you are not a member of our LBCTA private group, 
  please email me your FB screen name at amyl0609@aol.com so that we can add you to our 
  group. We currently do not have all of our members in our private group.  We will be posting 
  updated information about the 2017 Constitution Vote weekly on our FB page.    Please  
  spread the word to your family and friends to vote NO on November 7, 2017.   
  5. The end of the year party honoring retirees will take place Wednesday, May 17, 2017.   We 
  would love to see you all there. 
  6. Save the date... Sunday, October 15th 2017 is the Making Strides Against Breast Cancer Walk 

  at Jones Beach.  We would love to have you and your families join us.  

 G. Social Committee—Elleen Parks 
  The annual LBCTA End of the year party is not just an event in which we honor our retirees. 
  It is a celebration of another successful school year for our group members. This is an oppor-
  tunity for us to come together, meet new people from other buildings and greet friends we 
  may not have had the chance to see. The LBCTA feels it is important to host events such as 
  this so our members can feel the importance of our group and understand the work we do. 
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  Now more than ever we need to come together as ONE since the politics of our nation is  
  scrutinizing our profession. I hope to see many of you at Bridgeview on May 17th. The  
  LBCTA End of Year Celebration flyer is attached.   
 H. Teacher Center—John Marr 
  1. NYS has released funding letters to the LEA and I am proud to announce that the Long  
  Beach Teacher Center grant has been raised from $28,000 to $39,078. As a result the LBTC 
  will be able to expand its course offerings and address teacher needs.  
  2. Thank you for everyone who responded to my request for course proposals for next year. 
  At this point the Center has numerous classes that will be set up for a late September start. 
  We will be providing staff with a calendar of course offerings on the first day of school next 
  year.  
  3. There will be a virtual open house at the Middle School on Tuesday, May 16 at 4:00pm for 
  those interested in starting a new Stony Brook Google Apps three-class cluster. These are  
  nonmatriculated graduate classes that focus on becoming a Certified Teacher and Trainer for 
  Google. 
  4. There will be an open house for those interested in starting National Board certification for 
  next year shortly. I am waiting on dates from National Board. Please check your email for up
  dates. 
  5. If you have any questions please contact the LBTC at lbtc@Lbeach.org.  
III.  Executive Vice President’s Report—Karen Bloom   

 A. APPR 
 1. It has been reported to me that many teachers at the high school are not receiving timely 

  feedback, if at all. Remember, there are timelines for administrators. If you do not receive  
  your feedback within the time required and your feedback is negative, we can discuss having 
  that observation removed. 

 2. As we approach the end of the year, be sure that your supervisor has made it clear how  
  your APPR score will be calculated. 

 3. Our APPR handbook is on our website. You can find all timelines, conversion charts and 
  percentages here. 

 4. Feel free to contact me if you have specific concerns regarding APPR. 
 B. Health & Safety Committee 

  1. ESCO Status 
   a) Honeywell is gathering data and doing performance tests to see what reduction in 
   energy costs they could provide. 
   b) BOE will decide if they are going to move forward with this plan. These savings may 
   be able to fund other projects that need to be completed. 
  2. HVAC 
   a) The Band room unit at the HS was installed, air testing was done, ceiling tiles were 
   replaced and cabinets were installed. The school district will get some aid next year, 
   since this was an emergency project 
   b) We have a contract with Cunningham to service our air handling units. The re- 
   maining units will be cleaned and Mr. DeVito is getting estimates for cleaning of the 
   ducts. We sincerely hope that the district will choose to clean these very important 
   ducts that lead into classrooms, offices and other spaces that students and teachers 
   spend time in. 
   c) We are also awaiting the balance report which will show how well our air is circu-
   lating. 

http://nebula.wsimg.com/bc90c233395d665db8f3cbde59fcdb16?AccessKeyId=2EC94F1127FCB0143444&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
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  3. Windows (Lindell and East) 
   a) There is still an issue with litigation regarding the windows. Mr. DeVito said that he 
   will devote some time to this to try to close the issue. He promised that if it was not 
   addressed by the summer, the district will take the money and do it regardless of the 
   litigation. 
   b) In addition, door chucks are no longer allowed to be used. Doors must remain  
   closed. 
   c) Mr. DeVito said that to help combat the heat and stagnant air, he would assist in 
   the purchasing of fans. Please put requests into your building principals ASAP. 
  4. Traffic Patterns 
   a) HS/Lido Complex-We have no date as of yet, but were told that the studies will be 
   done in May. 
  5. If you have any Health and Safety issues that you are unable to resolve at the building level, 
  please email me at kbloom@lbeach.org. 
 C. District Safety Team 
  1. High School 
   a) Lockdowns-After much discussion, it was decided that someone must come to your 
   door to release you, rather than using the announcements and an “all clear”. 
   b) Cafeteria-Mr. Irwin was asked to bring back information to the administrative team 
   to discuss putting a sample of bullet resistant film on one of the windows to see if that 
   would be acceptable. 
  2. Active Shooters Drill 
   a) After completing the drill at Lindell, it was confirmed that a lockdown is the best 
   and safest bet. Even if you think that you can run out and escape, don’t! Stay in the 
   room until you are released. 
   b) All building staff should be involved in all drills and trainings. The district plans to 
   attempt to hold these drills in each building. 
   c) The transportation department will need to develop a separate plan. 
  3. Keys 
   a) The district got a quote of $375,000 to make all locks and doors the same through
   out the district. 
   b) This information will be forwarded to the BOE to determine whether or not they 
   will move forward. 
  4. Security Booths 
   a) East-The vestibule is in progress and they are hoping to be finished shortly. 
   b) HS-Mr. Grillo is working on the drawings. Mr. DeVito gave approval in February so 
   he will follow up to check on progress. 
  5. Other 
   a) It was discussed that administration at Lindell would like to have a single point of 
   entry during school hours due to the large amount of traffic in and out of the build-
   ing. 
   b) The leaks at West will be reviewed by the BOE as well to see if they will be part of 
   the capital projects. We truly hope that these will be addressed, as every time it rains, 
   many classrooms are affected. 
   c) All staff was reminded to wear ID’s. 
   d) If you have any Safety issues that you are unable to resolve at the building level,  
   please email me at kbloom@lbeach.org. 
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 D.  Other 
  1. Please remember to vote YES on the Budget! In addition we have endorsed Lori Montgom-
  ery for the School Board, so please help us to support her! 
  2. Please remember to come to School Board meetings whenever possible. 
  3. Please consider donating days to our District Sick Bank. The form is on our new website at 
  www.lbcta.com. 
IV.   Vice President for Elementary Schools’ Report—Beth Prostick  

 A. The election for Building Reps will be taking place the week of May 22. If you would like to 
  run for Building Representative for the 2017-2018 school year, please send me a letter of intent 
  by May 19. You can inter-office it to me at Lido or you can email me with the letter attached 
  to bprostick@lbeach.org. 

 B. Elementary Council will meet on June 5 at 3:45 in Lido. 
 C. Please consider donating one or more sick days to your colleagues in need. 
 D. If you have any questions I can be reached at bprostick@gmail.com. 

V. Vice President for Secondary Schools’ Report—Amy Powers  
 A.  Happy Teacher Appreciation Week.  Thank your for making a difference every day. 
 B. Please take the time to read and educate yourself about the 2017 Constitution Vote.  We will 
  continue to share important information about the risks of opening the state constitution.  
  Please spread the word to your family and friends to vote NO on November 7, 2017.  Build-
  ing reps, please continue to discuss this issue at every CTA meeting moving forward.   
 C. We will be holding our building rep elections during the week of May 22nd.  If you are inter-
  ested in serving as a building rep please email me at apowers@lbeach.org or send a letter of 
  interest to me c/o High School.  The letter or email must be received by the close of busi- 
  ness Friday, May 19th.  This will also allow any new building reps to attend our last meeting 
  of the year on June 12th. 
   Middle School:  5 Reps 
   High School:  6 Reps  

VI.   Treasurer’s Report—Jim Fiola 

 A. April Financial Results  

  Expenditures      Revenues 

 
  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

NYSUT $14,903 
AFT 8,920 
Taxes, Insurance & Fees 130 

Meeting Expenses 1,466 
Donations 287 
Scholarships 3,000 

Training 949 
Political Action 1,470 

Year End Celebration 120 

Dues/Memberships 200 

 
Total 

_______________________ 

$33,309 

Union dues $39,740 

 

Total 

______  

$39,740 

http://www.lbcta.com
mailto:bprostick@lbeach.org
mailto:bprostick@gmail.com
mailto:apowers@lbeach.org
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 B.  Please consider donating a sick day to the Sick Day Bank.  In addition, please try to attend 
  some additional meetings through the end of the school year. Thank you for reading the  
  minutes and please encourage your fellow members to do the same. Please join us for the  
  Year End Celebration at Bridgeview on May 17th.  In addition, please vote Yes in your local 
  school budget votes.  We are also asking all the Long Beach voters to support the candidacy 
  of one of our retired members, Lori Montgomery. Every vote makes a difference. 

  If you have any changes to your personal file (address, name, etc.), please email them 
  to me at jfiola@lbeach.org. 

 C. Union dues for 2016/2017 for full-time members will be $998.36.  The break-out is $384 local, 
  $378 NYSUT, $228.36 AFT dues and $8 PTA.  $98.54 will be taken from your first check of the 
  month and will show up under the column “MDED-03.”  We are determined to keep your  
  dues as low as possible while still meeting our local obligations and making charitable contri-
  butions to the Long Beach community. 

  The 2016 union dues for tax purposes was $990.60 

VII.   Building Reports  
 A.   West School  
  1. Congratulations to Arlyne Skolnik on the birth of her granddaughter Peyton. 
  2. A BIG thank you to Mrs. Bynoe and the Student Council on their recent pet food drive.  
  They collected pet supplies and donated them to Baxter’s Pet Pantry in conjunction with  
  Assemblywoman Melissa Miller. 
  3. We would like to thank the SEPTA Board for their hard work and diligence with regards to 
  coordinating the SEPTA Awards Night this past Wednesday. It was a wonderful way to  
  acknowledge the strides our children with special needs make year to year. 
  4. Thank you to the Life Skills Class for creating such a beautiful shirt for Autism Awareness 
  Day. GREAT JOB!! 
  5. Shout out to our amazing PTA for their Spring Boutique held last week and for providing 
  affordable items for our students to purchase in preparation of Mother’s Day and Father’s  
  Day. 
  6. Staff parking continues to be an issue with regards to the new construction of driveways in 
  the West End of Long Beach. 
  7. The leaks on the north side of the building continue to damage rugs, materials, and equip-
  ment in the classrooms facing the Bay. This includes 2 of the kindergarten classroom, the  
  technology lab, and a 3rd grade classroom. On these days plastic sheets cover these items and 
  there is a smell in most cases after the rain has gone. Mr. Mule is very careful and conscien-
  tious with making sure the items and materials are safe but the fact that it continues to hap-
  pen for years now is unacceptable. 
  8. Thank you to those who have donated sick days to our bank. We encourage anyone who 
  has not done so to consider donating a day. 
 B.   Lindell School  

 1.  Congratulations to Shannon Ambury on the birth of her daughter Addison Mae. 
 2. The 2nd graders enjoyed presentations from their 3rd grade peers at the Poetry Cafe. 
 3. Thank You to SEPTA for a wonderful awards ceremony.  
 4. Please consider donating to the sick bank! 
 5. Our staff appreciates the districts distribution of chromebooks. 
 6. A special thanks to Jane Quinton and the Lindell Student Council for our newly introduced 
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 paper recycling program! The efforts of Scott Vaaler and the custodial staff have helped to 
 make this possible.  

 C. East School 
  1.  Thank you to SEPTA for a successful awards night.  The students were very proud of their 
  achievements. 
  2. Please consider voting for Lori Montgomery, a long time member of the East School Fami-
  ly, for Long Beach School Board.   
  3. Remember to vote at your local school district for budget and school board elections on 
  May 16th. 
  4. Please consider donating days to the LBCTA sick bank. 
 D.  Lido School 
   1. Welcome Michelle Maurici to Lido School’s teaching staff for the upcoming school year. 
   2. Congratulations to all SEPTA winners and those who support the students’ school success. 
   3. Many thanks to Lido Fifth Grade PTA Committee for sponsoring the Mother’s and Father’s 

  Day Boutique. Students were very excited to make their purchases! 
   4. Students and staff enjoyed many fun, learning activities during Health Week in support of 

  healthy lifestyles. Thanks to PTA contributions, students were excited to plant seeds in the 
  Lido Habitat in honor of Earth Day. 

   5. Kudos to LBHS Life Skills Program for the Super Tie Dye T-shirts. Thank you to Lauren  
  Moriarity for helping organize the purchasing of shirts in support for Autism Awareness. 

   6. To meet the health needs of our students in Pre K- 5th grade, we would greatly benefit from 
  having an additional Nurse at Lido. It continues to be difficult to manage the demands of stu-
  dents in Pre K – 5th grade with just one Nurse on duty. 

   7. Thanks to members who have donated sick days to the   LBCTA District Sick Bank. Please 
  consider donating a day. 

   8. VOTE in your local school board and budget elections on Tuesday, May 16th. 
   9. Join us at the LBCTA End of Year Celebration on May 17th at the Bridgeview Yacht Club. 
  E.  Middle School  

  1. Please remember to vote for your local school district budget on May 16th. 
  2. Kudos to Lauren Diesu, the cast, and crew of the middle school production of “The Jungle 

 Book”.  It was an amazing show and your dedication and hard work certainly paid off! 
  3. Kudos to Brian Pross, Laura Swan, and the student members of the art and wood clubs for 

 creating a wonderful set design for “The Jungle Book”. 
  4. Condolences to Theresa Scudiero on the loss of her father.  
  5. We have requested to review the June proctoring schedule.  We are hoping that this will be 

 beneficial to all stake holders 
  6. A special thank you to SEPTA for honoring student achievements at their annual awards 

 night.  It was a wonderful and beautiful tribute to all of our students with special needs. 
  7. We are very grateful to our administration for treating us to doughnuts and coffee this past 

 Friday. 
  8. Please consider attending the CTA End of the Year Party on May 17th.   
  9. Please consider donating a sick day to the LBCTA sick bank.    

 F.  High School 

  1. Condolences to Theresa Scudiero on the loss of her father. 
  2. Congratulations to Liz Lebowitz on her daughter's recent marriage. 
  3. Thank you to SEPTA for holding the annual SEPTA awards night. 
  4. Congratulations to Mrs. O’Shea and all of the students involved in the NHS induction  
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  program. 
  5. Thank you to Mr. Campbell and Mr. Balsamo and the Surf Team for hosting a successful 
  beach club up. 
  6. Thank you to Long Beach Aware for a successful Teen Night Out. The kids had a wonderful 
  time in a safe place. 
  7. Please consider attending the annual LBCTA End of the Year Celebration on May 17th, 2017 
  at the Bridgeview Yacht Club. We will be honoring all of the district retirees including HS 
  staff members Gail Davis and Liz Lebowitz. 
  8. The state of technology continues to be a problem- 

  a) With the arrival of the chromebooks, the need to increase the number of in house 
  techs devoted to handling the many issues that have and will continue to arise. 
  b) We are still waiting for the district to develop and implement a waiver form allow-
  ing for the use of Go Guardian chromebook monitoring of students personal devices.   

   c) The district needs to hire a person to take charge of developing and implementing a 
   technology plan for the district. The fact that we still don’t have one is concerning. 
  9. While there was some progress to properly outfit Classroom 215. There still remains a few 
  remaining issues that need to be completed. We are hopeful that the district will continue to 
  work to finally get this classroom properly outfitted. 
  10. We would like to see feedback on teachers observations be returned to them in a more 
  timely fashion. 
  11. We would still like to see the cleanliness of the building addressed and a new checklist for 
  building cleaners be developed and implemented.   
  12. We still would like to see the district investigate the weird smells on the pond side of the 
  third floor. We would like for our entire ventilation system thoroughly examined. 
  13. With the spring coming we would like to see the necessary steps be taken now in order to 
  conduct a proper traffic pattern study be finally held.   
  14. We are hopeful that building administration can develop a plan to improve student at- 
  tendance in detention. 
  15. Please consider donating a sick day to the LBCTA sick day bank. Donation forms are avail
  able in the main office. 
  16. Please come out a vote yes on the school budget and for Lori Montgomery for School  
  Board Trustee on May 16th, 2017.   
 
At 5:25pm, a motion was made by Camila Gamboa to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by 
Cheryleann Fontenot. 
  
In Attendance: 
West:  Cheryleann Fontenot and June Schecter 
Lindell: Jane Quinton, Heather Puckhaber and Susan Simons  
East: Jeanne Richards and Jennifer Maggio  
Lido: Dorothy Lopez and Marilyn Pilo 
Pre-K:   
LBMS: Alison Katulka, Camila Gamboa, Jennifer Garrett and Stacey Rice 
LBHS: Jonathan Bloom, Anthony Balsamo 
Retiree: Frank Volpe 
Officers: Keith Harvey, Karen Bloom, Amy Powers, Jim Fiola, Elleen Parks 
Respectfully submitted by Patricia Van Loon, Recording Secretary. 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 


